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 MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER              

January has been rather a challenging month with lots of staff and 
children having to self-isolate after coming down with Covid. I am  
delighted though that the cases in school are now reducing and am 
hopeful that things are gradually returning to normal.  Despite all 
the challenges children are coming into school well and are settled 
as we reach the end of this first half term. 

I would like to say how proud I am that the school has successfully 

completed the Leading Parent Partnership Reassessment (which is 

valid for the oncoming 3 years) as well as being awarded GOLD for 

the Stars Accreditation.  Both awards are amazing achievements 

for the school!   

We are also saying farewell to Miss Patterson who is moving onto 

pastures new. I would like to thank her for all her hard work over 

the last 7 years and  wish her all the very best of luck as she enters 

a new exciting chapter of her life. 

Wishing everyone a restful half term.  Thank you all so much for 

your continued support and we look forward to what the next half 

term will bring. 

Anna Theodosiou 

RETURN TO SCHOOL MONDAY 21ST FEBRUARY  

SCHOOL DINNERS 

The total cost of school 

dinners for the period 21st 

February to 1st April will be 

£71.10. Please inform the 

office if your child would like 

to change from school 

dinners to a home packed 

lunch.  Menus can be found 

further on in this newsletter. 

2022 

Half Term 

14th to 18th February 

First day back 

Monday 21st February 

Term ends 

Friday 1st April 

Return to School 

Tuesday 19th April 

After a fantastic year of Travel awareness activities and lots of hard 
work, we are excited to tell you that we have been awarded Gold 
accreditation in the TfL Stars scheme. STARS inspires young Londoners 
to travel to school sustainably, actively, responsibly and safely by 
championing walking, scooting and cycling. We need to keep walking 

and scooting and cycling to school to make sure we keep the accreditation.   Taijah, Layla, Zela, Ledya 
and Zyana, our inspiring team of Year 5 travel ambassadors, proudly accepted the award yesterday 
from the Local Authority’s Health Streets Officers. Well done Bush Hill Park! 



 

 

Tinned vegetables: peas/sweetcorn/
potato/tomato 

Tinned fruits 

Tinned meats 

Tinned vegetarian options 

Tinned fish: tuna/mackerel/salmon  

Soups 

Tinned beans/spaghetti  

Rice pudding/custard 

Pasta sauces 

Cooking sauces: curry jars/sweet and 
sour/chilli/fajita meal kits etc.. 

Condiments: Ketchup/mayo/brown 
sauce/salt/pepper/chutneys 

Gravy/stock cubes 

Chocolate spreads/peanut butter/jam/
marmalade 

Pasta  

Rice: packets or microwavable packs 

Noodles 

Cous-cous 

Instant mash 
potato 

Long life milk 

Tea bags/coffee/hot chocolates  

Sugar 

Cereals/porridge 

Snacks: crisps/chocolates/biscuits/
crackers/raisins/breakfast bars 

Flour: bread/plain/self-raising 

Long life cartons of juice  

Diluted juices 

Bottled water 

Cleaning supplies 

Toilet rolls/kitchen roll 

Toiletries: shampoo/conditioner/shower 

gel/feminine products/soap/

toothpaste/tooth brushes 

Baby supplies: nappies/pull ups/wipes/

baby food/baby milk 

We now have a small space to be able to 
supply frozen products too, so any of the 
following will help us start up the fresh and 
frozen section: 

Breads: bread/rolls/wraps/bagels 

Butter 

Frozen ready meals 

Frozen Pizzas 

Chicken 

Minced beef 

Fish/fish fingers/frozen pieces 

Potato: chips/wedges/waffles 

Pies 

Sausages 

Frozen vegetables/fruits 

FOOD BANK APPEAL  
Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 

At Bush Hill Park we have our own established 
Food Bank to help with emergency food and 
supplies to families in need. 

Our food bank is available at any time for whoever 
needs it, however to keep it running we always 
need your support.  

The supplies are now running very low and we 
need your help to boost them back up.  

We have complied a full list (see right) of what can 
be kept long term in storage and we kindly ask for 
a donation any of these products to our school 
between Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 2022 

We thank you as always for continued support and 
in advance to families you will be making a 
difference too. 

If you feel you need the help of the BHPS food bank 
please contact Mrs Sophie Smart at any time on 
s.smart@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk  

DO YOU HAVE ANY SPARE PAPER OR 
PLASTIC BAGS?  WE HAVE RUN OUT 
AND NEED THESE URGENTLY. THANK 

YOU. 

mailto:s.smart@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk


 

 

Message from the Governors 

 

As I get older, I’m always surprised that time seems to go faster and faster.  I can’t believe that we are 

already half way through this school year. I guess that’s a good sign. From the information that the 

governors have received at our meetings, we know that the pupils are making good progress. After my 

visit to some maths lessons last term, it’s great to see that the second week back after half term is 

“Maths Week”. As I used to be a maths teacher, I'm really looking forward to seeing all the activities that 

will be taking place.  

I also had the pleasure, earlier in the term, to talk to the assessor for the Leading Parent Partnership 

Award, Maureen Nash, about the links that the school has with its parents.  Maureen was very 

impressed with the school and her report shows how lucky Bush Hill Park Primary School is to have such 

involved parents. It is so helpful and important that our parents are involved. It does make so much 

difference to the progress that the pupils make. So, thank you. 

I hope you are all able to enjoy the half term break and that pupils will return feeling enthusiastic about 

Maths Week. 

 

Roger Kingsnorth (Chair of Governors) 

Chair of Governors 
Feb 2022 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
Capel Manor are holding a Half-Term 

Nature Trail activity for children to get 

out in nature and enjoy the gardens this 

February. In addition Mother’s Day is 

coming up. Details are below and link to 

book tickets for both here: 

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/capel-

manor-gardens 

 
 
   
Half-Term Nature Trail  
Monday 14th February – Friday 18th February 2022 
  
A day out for all the family, explore the gardens and all that Capel Manor has to offer as you 
take on our nature trail. 
  
Little explorers can collect their activity bag on arrival and have fun hunting through the 
grounds as they enjoy Capel’s animal collection at our mini zoo, complete the holly maze and 
wander through the fairy forest. 
  
Set across 30-acres there is plenty to see, including the walled garden, woodland walk, 
historical gardens, chapel ruins and temple lake. Who knows what you may find along the 
way! 
  
Book your tickets here 
Pay on the day tickets also available 
  
  
 

Mother’s Day at Capel Manor Gardens  
Sunday 27th March 2022 
  
Treat your mum this Mother’s Day with a wonderful walk in our stunning gardens. Children will 
be able to take part in a craft activity as well as enjoy the garden highlights. 
  
Work up an appetite by wandering around the extensive 30-acre grounds in bloom and head 
to the restaurant for a delicious cream tea.  
  
Remember to stop by our Gardens Gift shop to spoil your mum with a beautiful bouquet* or 
gift.  
*Subject to availability 
  
Book your tickets here 

  
  
  
  

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/capel-manor-gardens
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/capel-manor-gardens
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/capel-manor-gardens/half-term-nature-trail/e-zdyaka
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/capel-manor-gardens/mothers-day/e-dvvler


 

 

A year on from our first national lockdown, we understand that many families may be 
facing financial difficulty, either due to historic debts or that they may be accumulating debts. 
 
Understanding that this is a continued area of concern in our local community, we would like to 
remind you of the free debt advice we offer - supported by Community Money Advice, as well 
as being authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA). 
 
Enfield Debt Centre is run in conjunction with North Enfield Foodbank. The centre is 
conveniently located at the same premises as our Foodbank, at Jubilee Central, 2 Lumina 
Way, Enfield EN1 1FS. 
 
Open on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays from 11am-3pm (the same times as our 
Foodbank), the centre offers support and advice, helping people to arrange payment plans with 
creditors and to manage their personal finances through budgeting. People can also be 
signposted to relevant organisations. 
 
If you know of anyone who may need these services they can contact Fana, the Debt Centre 
Manager, by phone on 07596 735789 or by email info@enfielddebt.org. 
 
Face-to-face meetings can also be arranged during open hours either by Zoom or in person, by 
contacting Enfield Debt Centre in advance.  

BUSH HILL PARK FOOD BANK 
 

REMEMBER...if you require any support AT ANY TIME  or if you know 

of someone who does, please do not hesitate to contact Sophie Smart 

on s.smart@bushhillpark.enfield.sch.uk 

mailto:info@enfielddebt.org


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Term Dates for 2021 - 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUTUMN TERM 2021 

INSET DAY 

Wednesday 1st September 

School starts 

Thursday 2nd September 

HALF TERM 

25th – 29th October 

INSET DAY 

Monday 1st November 

Term ends 

Thursday 16th December 

SPRING TERM 2022 

INSET DAYS 

Tuesday 4th January & Wednesday 5th January 

School starts 

Thursday 6th January 

Half Term 

14th – 18th February 

Term ends 

Friday 1st April 

SUMMER TERM 2022 

School starts 

Tuesday 19th April 

May Bank Holiday 

Monday 2nd May 

Half Term 

30th May – 3rd June 

Whole School Sports Day 

Thursday 23rd June 

INSET DAY 

Friday 24th June 

Term ends 

Friday 22nd July 


